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The Council of the City of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State of 
Ohio, met in Special Session on Saturday, October 30, 1982 at 10:00 A.M . in 
the Council Chambers of the Centerville Municipal Building. The t1eeting was 
opened with an Invocation given by Reverend Lawrence Fetzer. Washington 
Heights Baptist Church and Pastor of the Church attended by the deceased 
Councilmember Leonard Stubbs. A Commemorative Invocation was followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag; Mayor Stone presided at the Meeting. 
Councilmembers and City Staff present were as follows: 

Councilmembers Russell Sweetman 
Bernard Samples 
James Singer 
Jeffrey Siler 
Shirley Heintz 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
City Planner Alan Schwab 
City Engineer Karl Schab 

Mayor Stone reviewed this Special Commemorative Session of City Council 
being held to rename the Benjamin Archer Park the "Leonard E. Stubbs Memorial 
Park" as a continuing tribute and recognition of the outstanding life and 
contributions to the Centerville Community of Councilman Leonard Stubbs. 

Mayor Stone advised that Deputy-Mayor Charles Taylor, due to a previous 
commitment, was absent from this Meeting. Mr. Singer moved that Deputy-Mayor 
Taylor be excused from this Meeting. Mr. Sweetman seconded the motion. A 
roll call vote resulted in six ayes in favor of the motion. 

RESOLUTION NUMBER l-82 APPRECIATION 
Mr. Sweetman read an sponsored Resolution Number 1-82, A Resolution Of 

Appreciation For The Services Of Leonard E. Stubbs And The Renaming Of The 
Benjamin Archer Park, The Leonard E. Stubbs Memorial Park, In Recognition Of 
His Many Contributions To The Centerville Community, and moved that it be 
passed. Mrs. Heintz seconded the motion . 

Mr. Bernie Harris, President of the Kettering Umpires Association, 
outlined his memorable association with Leonard as a member of the Umpires 
Association. 

Members of City Council expressed their pleasure to serve on City Council 
with Mr. Stubbs and continued to emphasize his many contributions to the 
Centerville Community. 

A copy of the Resolution and a picture of the Centerville Municipal 
Building was presented to the Stubbs family by Mayor Stone. 

Mrs. Shirley Stubbs, on behalf of her entire family, thanked Council 
for this memorable occasion and the continuing tribute for the services of 
her late husband. 

The Meeting adjourned to the 
unveiling of the park sign. 
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